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SLO / CA / Alumni Newsletter

Issue #28: Fall 2022
Brother Chris "Yabut" Patterson, W'73, Editor,              
cpatterson76@outlook.com / 530-941-3986
This Issue's Theme:
PREPARING FOR CHAPTER RESTART!
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                Epsilon Rho
Restart Target:  2023-2024 Academic Year

Newsletters Are Produced And Paid For By Your Alumni Association
Your AA Also Maintains Epsilon Rho's Alumni Web Site At www.SLOYITBOS.com
This Newsletter, And Past Issues, Are On This Site Under "Newsletters & Reports"
In This Issue
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RESTART AND NEW CHAPTER OPERATIONS
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THE MANY TYPES OF CHAPTER HOUSING IN DSP NATIONAL
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"LEARN BEFORE DOING" PRIOR TO "LEARN BY DOING"
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LEARNING HOW TO COMPETE WITHOUT A CHAPTER HOUSE
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THE BADGE OF MEMBERSHIP - TRADITIONALLY KNOWN AS OUR FRATERNITY PIN
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REUNION 2023
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A BROTHER'S CHALLENGE FOR SUPPORTING FUTURE MEMBERS
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HOW YOU CAN HELP
The Cover's Symbolism
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For this issue's cover, your Editor chose our Fraternity's Banner.  Through screen-art, he added "EPSILON RHO", to symbolize several important points.

· Our National Fraternity will invest between $75,000 and $100,000 to restart us.  We should thank them via donations and attending National Convention in 2023!

· For decades, Epsilon Rho was the best LAB-ON-LIFE in SLO, and it can be again!  New members can enhance their character, experience leadership, learn what true brotherhood is, and achieve a life-long bond of close friendships.

· And when we ask our new young members, who will start with nothing, to do all they can to rebuild our chapter, shouldn't we do all we can to support them?  With your support, your AA is fundraising to help do exactly this!  
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RESTART AND NEW CHAPTER OPERATIONS
By Your Editor With Input From ACB and AA Presidents

As we already knew, our National Fraternity, with input from ACB, is responsible for training the Founding Class.  Once restarted, Peabody tells us, "ACB does not oversee Chapter operations but rather we advise the undergraduates on best practices of chapter operations and risk management".

Peabody Continues, "Our National Fraternity's policy and experience dictate that a new chapter get its feet on the ground prior to occupying a formal chapter house.  This does NOT prohibit new members from renting homes or apartments jointly - which is very common."
Once restarted, your ACB and AA (Alumni Association) appreciate that supplemental education can benefit new members during the first two-year probationary period.  This would be due to the absence of older experienced undergrad leaders, the lack of knowledge of our history and expectations, etc.

During the first two-years of probation, your ACB President feels, "As for alumni engaging with undergrads, I don't have any expectation that alumni, other than officers in their normal course of advisory business, would interact with undergrads.  I suggest that alumni with suggestions for the undergraduates filter that through the AA and ACB."  AA President Mumbles adds that the chapter house is rented during this period and to please not bother the tenants.
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WITH THANKS TO RY "TOAST" BECK
Your Editor, on behalf of and with permission from ACB and AA, posed the following relevant questions to our National Fraternity.  The goal is to assist ACB with their restart and operations planning - and to fact-find for our alumni.

The following three articles were made possible by the insightful and timely responses of our National Fraternity's outstanding Chief Strategy Office, Ry Beck.  He proudly uses the nickname Epsilon Rho gave him:  "Toast".  From all of us - thank you Toast!


THE MANY TYPES OF CHAPTER HOUSING IN DSP NATIONAL
With Great Appreciation To National's Ry "Toast" Beck

"We are still auditing chapter facilities for the year, but a general breakdown is as follows for the end of last year's academic year prior to graduation:  

Chapter/ACB owned facility - 31 chapters (Georgia largest with 148 members)

Rented property - 16 chapters (Oregon largest membership at 120)

University owned facility - 7 chapters (Virginia Tech largest membership with 114)

University residence hall - 1 chapter (Transylvania with 57 members) 

Lodge or non-residential facility - 1 chapter, (a new chapter with 33 members and expected to reach 50+ members this fall - UNC, Chapel Hill)

No housing - 37 chapters (Arizona State largest with 141 members)"

"LEARN BEFORE DOING" PRIOR TO "LEARN BY DOING"

aka, CHARTING THE RESTART MINEFIELD

         By Your Editor On Behalf Of ACB And AA
Well prior to Epsilon Rho's restart, your alumni leadership is preparing to reach-out to the ACB's of recently restarted chapters - to benefit from their experience!  There is great value in learning what worked, what didn't work, what they wished they had known at the onset, and how, in hind-sight, they would modify their approach and advisement to the chapter.
On Sept. 14, 2022
"Hi Yabut, thank you for reaching back out on this topic. Here are a few recently started chapters. I can help connect Epsilon Rho with alumni leadership later this fall:

Epsilon at Penn State University

Rho at North Carolina State University

Alpha Delta at the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill

Beta Kappa at the University of Alabama

Beta Tau at Western Michigan University

Theta Upsilon at Texas A&M University

We started additional chapters, but not all chapters had an active alumni base. Each of these groups had some level of alumni involvement.

Thanks, YITBOS, Toast"

LEARNING HOW TO COMPETE WITHOUT A CHAPTER HOUSE       By Your Editor On Behalf Of ACB And AA
During the two-year probationary period, while learning risk-management, best practices, and meeting other milestones, our new members will compete without the immediate benefit of a central chapter facility.  At our request, Ry "Toast" Beck has provided us with the designations of three highly-successful chapters that do not have a chapter house.

"Happy to share a few groups without housing that are generally high performing:

Eta Rho at University of North Carolina at Charlotte

Theta Eta at Texas State University

Iota Mu at Kennesaw State University"

THE BADGE OF MEMBERSHIP - TRADITIONALLY KNOWN AS OUR FRATERNITY PIN

Abridged "The Badge Of Membership" By National Historian Loren Mall, AY 1958
During the century-and-a-quarter of the Fraternity’s existence, the badge, commonly called the fraternity pin, is an initiate's point-of-pride and his most tangible evidence of membership.  Over the years it has been issued in two different designs. 

The first membership badge design was approved at the 1903 National Convention.  It was the same size and diamond-shape as the current pin, but the Greek letters were aligned vertically and there was no Sphinx.

In 1914, the current badge design was adopted.  Among other changes, it had sloping sides, our Greek letters were displayed horizontally, and below them there is a tiny head of the Great Sphinx.  (Editor's note:  The badge at right is represented on E-Bay as vintage 1933 - and it should not be for sale.)
Above the letters is a miniature replica of the new member pin.  Per National, “The pledge emblem appears on the fraternity badge to always remind brothers of their lifelong pledge to Delta Sigma Phi.”

Throughout our history, undergraduate members are issued the standard, unadorned badge, and only alumni and sweethearts can wear jeweled badges.  Occasionally, a non-member has worn a Delta Sig badge to bolster his false claim of membership.  Members who purchase a badge retain the right to wear it during their lifetime, but ownership remains with our Fraternity, and badges of Bond Eternal members should be returned.


AA'S ON-LINE ALUMNI DIRECTORY BEING SIGNIFICANTLY IMPROVED

With Thanks To AA's Directory Manager Mike "Harpo" Roanhaus, S'70

Epsilon Rho's password-protected, on-line, Alumni Directory has been significantly updated since a major outreach effort began in January by AA Volunteer Mike "Harpo" Roanhaus, S'70, Directory Manager!  Thanks to his dedicated work, and the tremendous response alums are giving him, about 70% of our 1,600 alumni listings have updated contact info.

All decades have seen an increase in contact information, from a low of 62% in the 1950's to a high of 92% in the 2000's.  Since the Summer newsletter, contact info for 265 alumni, representing 17% of all alumni listings, have been updated.

Significant work remains to provide accurate contact info for all alumni.  You can help by going on-line to the AA web site at www.SLOYITBOS.com, choosing "FIND ALUMNI", and checking the accuracy of your contact info and info for alums you interact with.  Please contact Harpo with any updates by emailing him at Mike.Roanhaus@gmail.com or texting him at  650-465-5930.  With your full contact info, AA can keep you in-the-loop about chapter news and alumni reunions, and brothers of your era can more easily find you!


REUNION 2023
Reunion has been moved to May 18-21, 2023, to avoid Central Coast events and crowds.
THURSDAY, MAY 18:  Practice golf round followed by BBQ and garage party for golfers and non-golfers at W'72 Larry "TA" Everett's home:  1050 La Serenata Way, Nipomo.  TA 805-550-2459; Ben "Coco Parcasio 831-206-5536.  For housing assistance, contact Bob "HOTS" Papazian, S'73, BobPapazian@icloud.com. net / 559-307-4601.
FRIDAY, MAY 19:  DSP's 10th annual 21st Century Fund Golf Tournament at Monarch Dunes in Nipomo will provide scholarships and training to new members via DSP Foundation.  Player costs are expected to be $100, Tee Sponsorships $200, and Executive Sponsorships $500.  Contact Mike "Harpo" Roanhaus, S'70, at Mike.Roanhaus@gmail.com / 650-465-5930.

SATURDAY, MAY 2023:
ACB will be held at a time and place to be announced.  Being an odd-numbered year, this will be an ACB elections meeting.  All ACB positions, except for AA President, are available to compete for.  

Saturday evening we're trying a new event. 
 With the warmest thanks to Yabut and Carol for hosting over a decade of semi-formal / formal Dinner-Dances, alumni have asked to take-on this demanding task and experiment by offering a less formal gathering for 2023's Reunion.

Dress code is "casual", there will be music but no band, and it will not run as late as the prior years at Madonna Inn.  Food will be available but not "plated.  Food may be a simple buffet or as informal as taco trucks!  Beverages will be available and of course we will continue our tradition of pinnings!  To simplify the evening, no auction, however, as before, the evening's profits will benefit DSP's Poly P Scholarship!

The location may be in the Nipomo or SLO area.  This coming year's event hosts are Wayne "Dizzy" Kendrick, F'72, and Wendi.  When contacting them please email both:  whkendri@gmail.com and Wendi.Kendrick@gmail.com, Diz (214) 755-0468, Wendi (469) 585-7829.  (Dizzy's email address, without "ck", is correct).


A BROTHER'S CHALLENGE FOR SUPPORTING FUTURE MEMBERS
Brother Mitch "Private" Kotula, F'66, challenges fellow alumni to donate between now and year-end - and he will match aggregate giving up to $5,000!  
His goal is to motivate alumni to give toward supporting the new young members when they restart our chapter in about a year or so.  You have a choice on where to give.  You may give to DSP's National Foundation, include a note that it is for Epsilon Rho, receive a tax deduction, and the application of these funds will be mostly limited to scholarships and training costs.  You may also choose to give to AA, which is not tax-deductible, and AA can support scholarships and training, as well as a broad number of other ways to support the new members.  

HOW YOU CAN HELP

AA officers and project managers are 100% VOLUNTEER.  

If you value our newsletters, Alumni Directory, Web Site, and preservation of our paddles and other memorabilia - please help by joining AA for $20/year.

This year AA has spent an ADDITIONAL $16,000 to incent restart and preserve our DSP memorabilia for future generations of Brothers.


Our new young brothers will start WITHOUT THE ADVANTAGES we had - and they will need our support.

Guess what they start with?  

No house.  No savings.  Just the President's Chair. 
Please add a donation so AA can build-up a "NEW OPS SUPPORT FUND" to help them with BOND-BUILDING PROGRAMS. 

Give To AA By Snail Mail: 

 Make Your Check Payable To:  DSP EP Alumni Assn. and mail it to "DSP EPSILON RHO ALUMNI ASSOCIATION" at PO BOX 610743 in SAN JOSE CA 95161-0743.  It is important to put your return address on the envelope.  Please do not send cash.  AA President and Treasurer Ray "Mumbles" Calande, W'74, will receive and process it. 
Give To AA Electronically:  
Go to PayPal.com, follow instructions, and give to:  

dsp_at_calpoly@att.net.  
Give To DSP's National Foundation, and direct it to Epsilon Rho:
www.deltasig.org/ways-to-give/
Thank You & Y.I.T.B.O.S. Brothers
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